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The Secretary of State for External Affairs of Canada
to the United States Minister to Canada

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS

Orrawa, May 9, 1942.
No. 66

Sir: 4 - %

With réeference to your note of May 4, 1942; No. 668, regarding the
southern terminus of the Alaska Highway, and to our previous exchange of
notes regarding the eonstruction of a highway 'to Alaska, I have the honour
to inform you that the Canadian Government is prepared to agree that the
stretch of ‘highway “between Dawson Creek, British Columbia, and Fort St.
John, British Columbia, be included in the proposed road, and that the railhedd
at Dawson Creek be accepted as the southern terminus of the highway.

2 Accept, Sir, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.
W. L. Mackenzie KiNg,

Secretary of State
* for External Affairs.




